DIOCESE OF KNOXVILLE CURSILLO SECRETARIAT MEETING

OCTOBER 23, 2004 - 10:00 A.M.

ST. JUDE - CHATTANOOGA

The meeting was opened with a prayer.
Those present were:  Velma Burke, Butch Feldhaus, Lois Schering, Chris Lucheon, Maria Martinez, Carol Rummel and Marianne Hartman.

Leaders group reunion sharing by all.

There were no changes to the minutes of the last meeting.  Marianne thanked Lois for  taking them.

 Treasurers Report:  Not available

· Discussion on how to deposit money received from various sources. Anyone can make a deposit.

· How does a Secretariat member get reimbursed for pre-payment of supplies?   96 First Conversation  books  must be ordered for the School of Leaders.  Butch suggested having additional signatories on the account and Lois will ask Debbie for reimbursement until this is set up. 

Lay Director:  Butch Feldhaus 

· Regional Encounter will be held next weekend in Owensborough, Kentucky.  Butch Feldhaus, Jim Heath, Roseanne Nichols, Angie Feltz and Lois Schering will attend. 

·  We will host the Encounter next year at the DuBose Conference Center on Mount Eagle the weekend of October 28, 29 and 30, 2005.  We will take care of registration, publicity, folder compilation, asking Bishop Kurtz to celebrate Mass, supplying musicians (Butch has offered to do this) and any other tasks involved in hosting. Nashville will help us as needed.

· Question raised about reimbursement for monies spent for supplies when prepayment is mandatory.  Lois ordered and had to pay for 96 First Conversation books for the S of L. Having additional signatories on the account was suggested.  Debbie will be asked to reimburse Lois and to look into how this situation can be better handled

· Jim Heath will take over as Lay Director in January

· Carol Rummel will take over Pre-Cursillo

· Steve Pacitti will continue as Post-Cursillo

· Formal election results are attached

· Mary Hayden will be asked by Carol to take over "The Rooster Crows"

Pre-Cursillo:  Velma Burke

· 78 inquiries have been received from members in the diocese.

· 20 women's applications are on file

· 5 men's applications are on file

· Carol Rummel was present in preparation for taking this position in January.

Three Day Weekend:  Chris Lucheon

· All pertinent information about Women's Weekend of Oct. 7-10, 2004 is attached.
· Butch suggested that coordinators and music ministers be invited for the 2005 weekends right after the first of the year.
· Facilities available:  1) Eagle Rock - good.  2) Camp Lookout - had to cancel twice because necessary to finalize 30 days in advance and we were unable to fill weekend.  $600.00 lost. Walking is very difficult at this facility.  3) St. Therese - financially beneficial for us plus handicapped accessible.
· Carol will look into facilities that are secluded and can accommodate a team of 15 and 20 candidates.
Post Cursillo:  Steve Pacitti

· Table at Ministries Conference needs more information on what we offer.  Next year will have a display board with pictures.
· List of candidates from Women's weekend needed.
· Display next weekend at St. John Neuman's Time and Talent Weekend.
· Grand Ultreya will be Dec. 4, 2004 from 11-2 at St. John Neuman.
· Would like to have 4 Grand Ultreyas next year.
· 2 more regional Ultreyas needed.
· Will put Ultreya notice in the calendar section of the East Tennessee Catholic. 
 School of Leaders - (English)  Lois Schering

· Nov. 20, 2004 -  
· Velma Burke, Charlotte Samon and Joy Cruz will give talks.  Lois still working on presenter of the doctrinal talk. Will be critiqued on Nov. 13 at OLF
· Lois will meet with Ann Fredericks to explain how attending School of Leaders and team weekend involvement could be used toward certification for Catechists
· 2005 Meeting Dates:
Feb. 12 in Cleveland

May 14 at Sacred Heart in Knoxville

Aug. 13 at St. Joseph the Worker in Madisonville

· Nov. 12 at Our Lady of Fatima in Alcoa

School of Leaders - (Spanish)  Maria Martinez

· Maria will target prospective attendees 
· Will come from community and meet in homes.  Can use the manual or 10 lessons as topics for meetings
· Will partner with English speaking group through May.  If all goes well the groups will meet separately and come together for lunch and fellowship
· 2006 will begin formation for separate weekend
· Community awareness through Website, Tennessee Catholic article and bulletin notices (Chris will do this)
· New Business:

· Compiling the 2005 calendar while considering all the conflicting dates.  Tentative dates penciled in for weekends, School of Leaders, Grand Ultreyas. Definite dates to be established before the next secretariat meeting.

· No definite budget set - we must align with the diocese to get their financial support.

· Sound equipment is needed for the School of Leaders. Lois is authorized to look into what is available and purchase a cassette-cd player.

· Lois will send sympathy cards to Mary Beth Feldhaus, Susan Pasarello and Sharon Brothers on the death of their fathers.  Lois will send card to secretariat or team members when there is a death in their family.

· Pastoral Plan will be posted on our website.  Butch will send a copy to Bishop Kurtz in mid December.

NEXT SECRETARIAT MEETING WILL BE SATURDAY, JANUARY 8, 2005 AT 10 AM AT OUR LADY OF FATIMA.

                                          Respectfully submitted,

                                          Marianne Hartman

